Queen-Mother Receives Women Delegation of Ministry of Information
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Her Majesty Queen-Mother Norodom Monineath Sihanouk received
here this morning at the Royal Palace a delegation of the
Association of Cambodian Women for Peace and Developm
ent of the Information Ministry.

Lok Chumteav Tep Rainsy Khieu Kanharith, the association’s honorary president and head of
the delegation, wished the Queen-Mother happiness, good health and longevity on her 75th
birthday (June 18).

She also briefed the Queen-Mother on the roles of women in the field of information and
broadcasting and on the association’s social and humanitarian activities.

In reply, the Queen-Mother expressed her satisfaction with the association’s activities and she
recommended the association to cooperate with those of other ministries and institutions for the
interests of women and children.

On the occasion, the Association of Cambodian Women for Peace and Development of the
Information Ministry offered the Queen-Mother 10 tons of rice and 300 sarongs to contribute to
her humanitarian activities.




